OREGON ASSOCIATION FOR TREATMENT OF SEXUAL ABUSERS
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
December 8, 2023
9:30am – 11:30am

Meeting held at PTCN in Salem, Oregon 

In Attendance:
[number in brackets indicates number of meetings attending this year out of 12]
Karen Cox, LCSW- Secretary (December 2022- December 2025) [11]
Scott Elmore, Psy.D- President (March 2020-March 2023) {11]
John Thomas, LCSW- At Large (June 2022-June 2025) [11]
Molly Shepard PhD- At Large (April 2023-April 2026) [9]
[bookmark: _Hlk141202109]Hiilei Battistini, LPC- At Large (May 2023-May 2026) [7]
Kelley Chimenti, LCSW- Treasurer (January 2020-January 2023) [10]
Keith Linn, Psy.D- At Large (September 2023-September 2026[3]
Jesse Watson, M.A.- At Large (January 2021- January 2024) [6]
Bill Davis, Psy.D- At-Large (November 2019-November 2022) [6]

Not Present: N/A

GUESTS:  
Sean Clark, OASOTN

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Chimenti reported a balance of $32, 730.64.  Total revenue was $8997.81 and expenses were $8649.60 which resulted in a profit of $348.21.  

Minutes:  Secretary Cox will send out minutes prior to the January 2024 meeting.  John Thomas will assume the role of Secretary at the next meeting.

Updates:
· SOTB:  President Elmore and John Thomas attended the SOTB meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 24, 2024.

· SOSN:  The next SOSN meeting is scheduled for January 23-24th at the Marion County Parole and Probation Office in Salem, Oregon.  President Elmore plans to attend this meeting.

 
· ATSA Update:  No update

· OMC:  No update   

· OASOTN:  Sean Clark reported OASOTN is currently working on changing language to SB-11.  
· Website:  No update  

Action Items: 
· WATSA:  Treasurer Chimenti Skamania Lodge has provided a proposal for a combined conference with WATSA on April 10-12th 2025.  The food and beverage contract are $36,000.  The room rate is $169.00 and Skamania will honor this rate for three days before and after the conference.  The initial deposit which will be split with WATSA is $6000.00 and is due in January 2024.  There is a 25% service fee and 7.7% tax.  After lengthy discussion, Bill Davis suggested a contract with WATSA regarding ow the monies will be handled between the two boards.  Jesse Watson motioned to move forward with planning for the conference with WATSA and President Elmore seconded the motion.  All board members voted in favor of continuing discussion with WATSA.  Bill Davis requested the discussion include establishing an escrow account and contract which outlines how the monies from each board will be accounted for.  In addition, he recommended fiduciary terms be in writing including monthly reports between the two boards.  Secretary Chimenti will follow up with WATSA to discuss the development of a contract.  Once a contract has been developed between the two boards, it will be sent out to OATSA board members for review and input. 


2024 Next Board Meeting: 1/26/24 at 9:30 am  

